



THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME OCTOBER 24, 2021

MASSES ON THE LORD'S DAY

5:00 pm Sat (vigil) 8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:00 noon, 5:00 pm

LiveStreaming of Sunday Mass and daily Mass offered at 8:00 am

WEEKDAY MASSES

7:00 am (Mon-Fri) 8:00 am (Mon-Sat) 12:05 pm (Mon-Fri)

OPEN WEEKDAYS

6:30 am - 5:00 pm

LITURGY OF THE HOURS

Evening Prayer 4:30 pm (Sat)

OPEN SATURDAY/ SUNDAY

7:00 am - 6:30 pm

CONFESSIONS

7:30–8:00 am (Monday through Friday)

3:30–4:50 pm (Sat) 9:00–9:50 am (Sun) 11:00–11:50 am (Sun)

PERPETUAL HELP DEVOTIONS

Following 8:00 am & 12:05 pm Mass (Tues)

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

3:30 pm-4:30 pm (Sat) 8:30 am-11:45 am (Every First Friday)

WELCOME TO OUR VISITORS

Archbishop Mitchell T. Rozanski and the people of the Archdiocese of St. Louis welcome you and hope that your time in our Mother Church may be an opportunity to share our faith and joy in Jesus Christ.

Please enjoy the beauty of this building dedicated to the glory of God and built for the inspiration of all who enter. Public tours of the Cathedral led by volunteer guides are available *by appointment*, as is access to the Cathedral Gift Shop.

All visitors who are not of the Catholic faith are welcome to join us in prayer, but not to receive Holy Communion. Reception of Holy Communion is a sign of unity of faith and full membership in the Catholic community. Together let us pray for the eventual unity of all believers.

If you desire to become a member of the Catholic Church or to become a member of the Cathedral Basilica Parish, please complete a registration card, available at the entrances the church.

All contributions to the Cathedral Basilica parish, ministries, and maintenance are sincerely appreciated.

CATHEDRAL CONCERTS 314.533.7662

GIFT SHOP & TOURS 314.373.8205

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual request. Requests for Mass intentions may be directed to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Cathedral Tours

Tours of our beautiful church are once again being offered at various times *by appointment* during the week (pending other events). To book a tour, please visit our website to submit a "tour inquiry" form (https://cathedralstl.org/tour-info) or contact Susie Irons at 314-373-8205.

MASS INTENTIONS

Sun., October 24–30th Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00 a.m. - Muty & Mary

10:00 a.m. - For the Parish Family

12:00 p.m. - Nancy Goeke

5:00 p.m. - Nick Theiss

Mon., October 25- Weekday in Ordinary Time

7:00 a.m. - Teresa and Francis Farrow & Family

8:00 a.m. - Family of Dallas Barteau

12:05 p.m. - John Michael Mejaski

Tues., October 26– Weekday in Ordinary Time

7:00 a.m. - Asuncion Perez

8:00 a.m. - Allison Hart

12:05 p.m. - Leonard Knobbe

Wed., October 27– Weekday in Ordinary Time

7:00 a.m. - Richelle Weisbrod

8:00 a.m. - Betty Banstetter

12:05 p.m. - Anthony Jokerst

Thur., October 28-Sts. Simon & Jude, Apostles

7:00 a.m. - Gerald Marie Phung N. Quan

8:00 a.m. - Rita Mees

12:05 p.m. - Carol Lucille (Holton) Welk

Fri., October 29- Weekday in Ordinary Time

7:00 a.m. - John D. Andews

8:00 a.m. - Anne Marie Nguyen K. Nhuong

12:05 p.m. - William Scheiwe

Sat., October 30- Weekday in Ordinary Time

8:00 p.m. - Leah Lorendo

5:00 p.m. - Shari McVey Actis

Sun., October 31–31st Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00 a.m. - For the Parish Family

10:00 a.m. - Shirley Groene

12:00 p.m. - Bruno Godinho

5:00 p.m. - Nick Theiss





FROM OUR RECTOR

Dear Parishioners,

All Saints day is just around the corner, and to celebrate this great feast, we will have all of the relics of the Cathedral on display for adoration in prayer in the All Saints Chapel. After each Mass on All Saints Day, we will chant the Litany of Saints and process to the All Saints Chapel for a special prayer. This feast is an excellent opportunity for us as the pilgrim church to call to mind the many men and women who have already reached heaven, and through them, we are invigorated to walk to the path of holiness here on earth

The day following All Saints, we remember our deceased relatives and friends. If you have a loved one that you would have remembered in our All Souls Novena, there is still time to do so. Just visit cathedralstl.org/allsouls to submit your name(s). During the length of the Novena, the names of and photos of loved ones will be placed in the All Souls chapel for prayer and devotion.

On the 1st Sunday of each month, Cardinal Glennon would celebrate Mass and give the sermon during his time as the Archbishop of St. Louis. The following is from the 1st Sunday of November 1919. "The church kindly leads us by the hand during these days, asks us to kneel by the graves of our friends and to pray to Him that they may rest in peace and to ask Christ, who is all-powerful and merciful, to forgive them their sins and to bring them to his own place of rest and joy, that they may all join in the grand processional of saints, chanting benediction, praise and worship, honor and glory, to him who sitteth on the throne.

Looked at in this way, death is not a tragedy. It stands merely as a temporary loss to which greater gains succeed. The Christian's hope therein is secure, for it is based upon the work and the word of one who cannot deceive, and who will not betray, Christ who died for us and in dying conquered death.

For all our dear departed, we must pray. We would be ungrateful and forgetful-our friendship and our faith would be equally empty if we did not remember these, our friends—if we did not remember the cry to us 'have pity on me—have pity on me...Pray to the Almighty to speedily bring these, his children, home to bless them with his presence and to crown them with bliss forever."

Monsignor Henry Breier

PASTORAL STAFF

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. LOUIS The Most Reverend Mitchell T. Rozanski

RECTOR

Monsignor Henry Breier 314.373.8206 breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE Monsignor Gregory Mikesch 314.373.8207 mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR Reverend Zachary Povis 314.373.8204 zacharypovis@archstl.org

DEACONS Deacon John Curtin

INTERIM DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC Benton Blasingame 314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER Mr. Tom Fasl 314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER Ms. Cindi Gerber 314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER Ms. Mary Ann Fox 314.373.8208

TOUR-GIFT SHOP Ms. Susie Irons 314.373.8205

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT Ms. Chrissy Chapo 314.373.8220



OF SAINT LOUIS

ARCHBISHOP'S COLUMN

Anchoring our hope in Christ

Groaning of the spirit is an appropriate response to problems, when we put our hope in Christ

ARCHBISHOP MITCHELL ROZANSKI

SERVE THE LORD WITH GLADNESS



Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Fill in the blank on this Scripture verse - not by a Google search, but by

how you would complete it in your own heart: "If we hope for what we do not see, we ___

How do we respond, when we hope for something that we don't see happening?

In his Letter to the Romans, St. Paul talks about groaning within ourselves. We know what he means! We experienced it when the Cardinals lost the wild-card game. We experience it when something similar happens to our favorite football team. We experience it when we learn bad news about a friend or about something in the world. We groan within our spirit from the hurt. And the groaning also contains a hope for something different.

But what, exactly, do we hope? That's where we need to pause and ponder carefully, to make sure our hope is rooted in Christ.

Often, these days, we hope that "everyone will come to think like me." This often gives rise to anger and frustration — because people don't end up thinking like me. That kind of anger and frustration isn't a fruit of the Spirit, which is a sign that the hope wasn't rooted in Christ to begin with.

Or maybe we hope that, if we can just get the right systems in place or the right people in office, all the problems of the world will go away. This usually leads to despair — and sometimes even violence — because the problems or the world stubbornly persist. Despair and violence aren't fruits of the Spirit — another sign that the hope wasn't rooted in Christ to begin with.

Maybe we hope that the moral world will progress the way technology does. Then we get discouraged when it doesn't, because people can't be changed the way things can be changed. There's a law in physics that says things tend to run down, and the disorder of a system tends to increase with time. There's a psychological and spiritual version of that for fallen humanity, too!

That's why I like the approach of St. Patrick Center. St. Patrick Center doesn't exist to end homelessness — a noble but unlikely goal. St. Patrick Center exists so that each person and family who finds themselves facing homelessness can find a path back to stability. They're careful, from the start, not to misplace their hope. And because they're disciplined about their hope, they're less likely to give in to anger, despair, discouragement and violence.

Make no mistake, there's still groaning in the spirit! That groaning is an appropriate response to the problems of the world. But the groaning is coupled with hope, rather than cancelling out hope. That's a sign of a hope that's rooted in Christ.

Why am I spending so much time on hope?

Partly because St. Paul focuses on it in the readings this week. But partly, too, because we need to think carefully about hope as we begin our pastoral planning process. If we're firmly rooted in Christ, then we'll be able to groan and hope at the same time as we go through the process. If we misplace our hope at the start — and there are many ways to do that! — then what we experience as we go through the process won't be the fruit of the Spirit.

Our faith is in Christ, not the world. And we know how His life grows: from suffering to glory. Let's anchor our hope in Him as we move forward.

Note: this column appeared in the St. Louis Review for October 18-24 and may be read in the print edition or at https://bit.ly/35ejOXr.



PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in their suffering.

Margaret Aubermann
Janice Bachford
Barbara Beckemeyer
Sydney Cole

Pauline Price
Dorothy Quinn
Mary Riley
Vivian Rachel Rossen

Joe Dubuque Resy Sanchez
Wayne Eultgen Mickey Shears
Deborah Harlan Durie Shiebler
Luke Havey Mary Anne Work
Lenore Molloy Betty Ytzaina

Pro-Life Mass

Remember to join us at the Cathedral Basilica on the third Saturday of each month for a pro-life Mass at 8:00 a.m., followed with a rosary procession to Planned Parenthood at Boyle and Forest Park. The next Mass is scheduled for **Saturday**, **November 20**.

A Lasting Gift

Looking for a special gift to memorialize a loved one, or celebrate a birth, wedding, ordination, graduation, anniversary, or other important event? Consider a commemorative brick in the Cathedral Basilica Jubilee Prayer Garden! For more info and order forms, please, contact the parish office at 314-373-8202.

40 Days for Life

The Cathedral Basilica Parish has adopted **Sunday**, **October 31**, as its day for the 40 Days for Life vigil of quiet prayer outside of the Planned Parenthood on Forest Park Avenue.

The Cathedral Pro-Life Ministry would like to invite you to this beautiful witness for the unborn. If you are interested in spending an hour of peaceful prayer between 7:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. that day, please email **bryankirchoff@att.net** to request a time.

Daily Readings for the Week...

The readings are included each week so that the parishioners who are unable to join us for daily Mass will be able to consider and pray them in union with the whole Church.

Readings for the Week October 17, 2021 through October 24, 2021

Sunday: Jer 31:7-9 Ps 126:1-6 Heb 5:1-6

Mk 10:46-52

Monday: Rom 8:12-17 Ps 68:2, 4, 6-7, 20-21

Lk 13:10-17

Tuesday: Rom 8:18-25 Ps 126:1-6 Lk 13:18-21 Wednesday: Rom 8:26-30 Ps 13:4-6 Lk 13:22-30 Thursday: Eph 2:19-22 Ps 19:2-5 Lk 6:12-16 Friday: Rom 9:1-5 Ps 147:12-15, 19-20

Lk 14:1-6

Saturday: Rom 11:1-2, 11-12, 25-29

Ps 94:12-13, 14-15, 17-18

Lk 14:1, 7-11

Sunday: Dt 6:2-6 Ps 18:2-4, 47, 51 Heb 7:23-28

Mk 12:28-34

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first weeks after birth. As soon as possible after the birth, or even before it, parents should request the sacrament for their child and are to be properly instructed in preparation for it. Godparents are also encouraged to attend baptismal preparation before the child is born. If you are a **registered parishioner** who is or is about to become a parent or godparent, contact the parish office at 314-373-8202 to schedule a baptism or to register for baptismal preparation class.

Parish Pro-Life Ministry

The Cathedral Pro-Life Ministry coordinates prolife activities in our parish. These activities range from prayer and education to promotion of public policies which protect the right to life. Annual events/ projects sponsored by this ministry have included a Mothers' Day rose sale, a 30-Minute Speaker Series, the Epiphany Supply Drive, and 40 Days for Life prayer Vigils. For info, email bryankirchoff@att.net.



All military personnel – regular, guard, reserve, retired, and veterans - and their families are invited to a special Veteran's Day Mass at 8:00 am on Thursday, November 11, at the Cathedral Basilica of St. Louis. Veterans are encouraged to wear the dress uniform as prescribed by service. A reception of coffee and donuts will follow Mass. For any questions, please email davidcorick@hotmail.com.

A Fond Farewell

"To enjoy your work and accept your lot in life—this is indeed a gift from God."—Ecclesiastes 5:19

As I prepare to leave the Cathedral Parish and transition into my new position with the Archdiocese, I look back on the last 24+ years with joy, knowing that my time here - first as a parishioner and then as a staff member - truly *was* a gift from God.

My sincere thanks to all who sent their regards and well-wishes, and I ask for your continued prayers and patience as Msgr. Breier and the rectory staff transition in their new office manager over the next few weeks.

Finally, please know that the Cathedral parish will forever remain in my prayers. I will miss the fellowship shared with each and everyone of you.

God bless you all! Laura Voegelie





STEWARDSHIP ALIVE!

Men of the Cathedral

As we enter the fall season and outdoor activities diminish, you may want to consider spending a little more time with God and other men wishing to strengthen their relationship with Him. Bring your friends, neighbors, and family members and join the Men of the Cathedral for the next Adoration evening on **Tuesday, October 26** at 6:00 PM in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. All men are welcome; you do not need to be a member of the Cathedral parish. Confessions will be heard during Adoration.

Adoration will be followed by drinks, dinner, and fellowship in Boland Hall. A donation of \$20 is suggested. **RSVP by October 25** to Michael Weisbrod at **michael.weisbrod@rcfstl.org** or call 314-918-2893.

Again, men wishing to develop a deeper relationship with Christ and stronger bonds with like-minded Catholic men are welcome. For new members to the community, whether you reside in the area or travel in to join us, Adoration is a great way to meet new people and build new faith-based friendships.

St. Vincent de Paul Membership

Members of the Cathedral St. Vincent de Paul Society meet weekly. Members are committed to aiding fellow parishioners and neighbors with necessities such as food, clothing, utilities, and rent—all in the context of the Christian imperative. If interested in becoming a member or in learning more about the Society and our Conference, please leave a message on the SVDP HotLine at 314-373-8288.

Weekly Thoughts on Giving

"For the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve and to give his life as a ransom for many." (Mk 10:45)

If you held a mirror up to your life, would it reflect God's love and mercy? If you are struggling with this, try changing your attitude from "I want more" to "thank you God for everything you have given me, I have enough to share". This change in perspective will bring you joy through service to others. Pray daily to become less self-centered and to become more God-centered.

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first weeks after birth. If you are a **registered parishioner** who is or is about to become a parent, please contact the rectory at 314-373-8202 to schedule your infant's baptism and arrange for your own instruction in preparation for the sacrament.

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellowship of our young adult community are invited to the next young adult gathering scheduled for **Thursday**, **October 28**. We begin with Adoration and confessions in the church at 6:30 pm (*enter through the west door by the playground*), followed by dinner in Boland Hall at 7:30 p.m. Please join us, in full or in part, to deepen your relationship with Christ and with one another. For additional information, please e-mail the group at **AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com**.

Catholic Radio

Do you have a plan to keep you on the right path in this ever-changing world? Listening to Catholic programming on Covenant Network will help keep you focused on faith in your life. Tune in to AM 1460 or 92.7 FM, listen on our Covenant Network app on your mobile device or at OurCatholicRadio.org.

Offertory Collection fo The Weekend of 10/17/20	
Offertory	\$5,083.00
Loose	4,150.77
Maintenance	20.00
World Missions	10.00
Permanent Deaconate	15.00
Catholic Education	15.00
OnLine Giving	3,862.00

Relics on Display

On **Monday**, **November 1**, the Cathedral Basilica will have a collection of more than 140 relics on display in the All Saints Chapel. We encourage all to stop by the Chapel after Mass to view, pray, and find inspiration in these artifacts representative of our faith.



Pictured above - Faithful of the Archdiocese waiting to view the Relic Display, All Saints Day, 2019

Pictured below - Father Povis & the faithful of the Archdiocese Praying, All Saints Day, 2020



Pictured top right -Relics on display in the All Saints Chapel, All Saints Day, 2020

Pictured bottom
right - The three
relics pictured are
those of Saint
Louis, King of
France,
Saint Vincent de
Paul, and Saint
Rose
Philippine
Duchesne, patron
saints of the
Archdiocese of
St. Louis.









Servant Leadership

"For the Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and to give his life as a ransom for many." Jesus turns the idea of leadership on its head. Leadership isn't for a few people. It is for all of us, we are all called to lead. All of us have been given charisms by the Holy Spirit to help build the Church. And, none of these gifts are too small or insignificant. Leadership is not about me, it's about all of you. The focus should be on how can I accompany you on your faith journey? How can I help you grow in love with the Holy Trinity? You don't have to have the title of "chairperson" or "president" to be a leader. Discern what you're charisms are and use them to lead others to Jesus! Visit archstl.org/dynamic for more info.

A Lasting Gift

Looking for a special gift to memorialize a loved one, or celebrate a birth or wedding? Consider a commemorative brick in the Cathedral Basilica Jubilee Prayer Garden! Contact the parish office at 314-373-8202 for more information.

The Rosary Month

October has long been time within the Church's life when the holy Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary has been prayed with special concentration and intention. The devotion of the Rosary has been a strength of Catholic Faith for centuries. It is the prayer of the little ones as well as the powerful. It is an open invitation to holiness by immersing oneself in the mysteries of Christ using the eyes and heart of His mother. Everyone is encouraged to pray the Rosary daily.

St. Patrick Casserole Program

Casseroles and other offerings collected by volunteers of the St. Patrick Casserole Program provides one week of dinners for the Women's Shelter, and one night of dinners for the Men's Alumni Club.

Cathedral casserole organizers will host our next "touchless" drop-off in the parish parking lot on Thursday, November 11, from 1:00 –2:00 p.m. Please contact Skip or Nicki Batchelor at 916-834-4843 for additional information.

All Souls Novena At The Cathedral Basilica

As the seasons change and we anticipate the beginning of November, our thoughts turn to our deceased loved ones as we prepare for the liturgical feasts of All Saints and All Souls. We remember them in life and we pray that "perpetual light will shine on them" and God will welcome them into eternal joy.

You are invited to remember deceased loved ones in prayer during the Cathedral Basilica's All Souls Novena, nine days of prayer for the departed, beginning on November 2. Please send us the names of the deceased loved ones you wish included in the Novena, and they will be remembered collectively in a Mass each day for nine days.

In addition to our prayer, the name and image of your loved one will be displayed in our chapel, and you will receive a lovely Mass card with the name of your departed loved one inscribed inside.

Let us remember our departed loved ones by storming the gates of heaven with prayers on their behalf, praying with confidence the words: "Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord. May perpetual light shine upon them."

Enrollment for the All Souls Remembrance is available for purchase on our website at https://cathedralstl.org/all-souls.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR OCTOBER 30-31, 2021							
	Extraordinary	Lectors	Ministers of Care	Servers	Ushers		
5:00 p.m. (Sat)	No Cup Ministers At Any Mass This Weekend	George Capps Sandy Dubuque		Doug Weber	Jerry Pastore Matt Colvin Robert Sutter Chris Newgent		
8:00 am		Jonathan Klimpel Barb Murray	J. Klimpel - Broussard A. Rheinnecker - Mary Ryder	Doug Weber Kevin Mattingly	Dave Meyer Tom Doyle Frank Snyder		
10:00 am		Mike Roth Sr. Marysia Weber		Joseph Brewer Matthew Brewer Michael Brewer	Victor Stuart Barb Murray Susan Metheny Jerry Danekas		
12 Noon		Mark Burmester Thomas Gregory		George Foppe Henry Foppe Gus Foppe	Willie Stevens Vito Alu Lawanda Reason Barb Murray		
5:00 pm		Michael Pajor John Stith			Willie Kelsey Charlie Hapke Pat McCann		

Parish Information

Registration in Parish

To join our parish, please register online at https://cathedralstl.org/about-basilica/parish-life or call the rectory at 314-373-8202.

ON LINE GIVING is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish from your computer, or lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web site (www.cathedralstl.org) and go to Parish Online Giving under the "GIVE" tab. Then follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to be automatically withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants

Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation classes for parents or godparents, contact the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults

For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick

Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage

Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated Life

Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108 314-373-8200 • fax 314-373-8290

www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org

